OPEN SCHOOL – DIRECTOR’S NEWSLETTER
June 2019
[image: image2.jpg]



SUMMER UPCOMING DATES
June 3- First day of summer program

June 4  -swim lessons begin
July 4 and 5 – closed for holiday
July 26 – last day of summer school
July 27- August 20 – school closed
August 21 – First day of new school year

Summer Info:
We are excited for our summer program and have a lot of fun activities planned for the children!
Classes:

We have 2 classes this summer:
Miss Amber’s class – Preschool/PreK
Miss Laura’s & Sarah’s class –PreK/K (Miss Laura – morning session, Miss Sarah – afternoon session)
Please see the last page of this newsletter for your child’s class list.  If they attended during the school year, it could possibly be different than the room they were in previously.

What to Bring?

Change of clothing

Slippers/inside shoes

Swimsuit and towel in bag – daily, not just swim days in case of water play

Water bottle (with child’s name on it)
Sunscreen – shared between all children and restocked during summer as needed

Bug spray – shared between all children and restocked during summer as needed

Packed lunch – if staying for lunch 
Afternoon snack – if staying for after school (3:00-5:30 session)

Contact Info:
Shelly McFate - Director
I have summer hours – I will post my weekly schedule on my desk.  Please let me know if you need to visit with me outside these hours.  Email openschool1@hotmail.com 

Amber Vigil – Lead Teacher

preschoolclass@laramieopenschool.org  email

Laura Shuler – Lead Teacher

prek1class@laramieopenschool.org email
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Swim Lessons:
Swim lessons are scheduled to begin on June 4th in the afternoon.  We currently have a wait list for the Tuesday afternoon session if you are not already signed up for this session.  See me with any questions about swimming.   Please bring suit, towel, bag and easy to change clothing.
Water Play:

We will visit the splash pad, wading pool, and turn on the sprinklers here throughout the summer.  It would be helpful to have a towel/suit here at the school throughout the summer. 

Laramie Garden Club:

We would like to thank the Laramie Garden Club for a grant and plants for our flower beds.  We will be planting some more plants along the front of the school, and fruits/vegies in the boxes.  The children will help care for these and hopefully enjoy the harvest this fall!  Stay tuned for opportunity to help with planting day.
July 4th Holiday:

The school will be closed on July 4th and July 5th for the holiday.  We will have normal hours the rest of that week. 
Enrichment:

Music – Miss Teasha will be teaching music on Wednesday afternoons

Art - Miss Willow will be teaching Eco Art on Friday afternoons

Storytime at the Park – we will be attending the library story time at Washington Park on  Monday mornings
Cooking – at your teacher’s discretion

Allergies & Food:
We do have several children attending that have tree nut and peanut allergies.  Please avoid bringing items into the school that contain these products.  If your child has an allergy, please make sure you have turned in the allergy information and Epi-pen to the office. 

Lunch – If your child stays for lunch (11:30-12:30) please pack a daily lunch.  We do have a microwave and refrigerator and can assist with opening and warming up food for your child.
Morning snack – please sign up to bring a morning snack on your child’s classroom bulletin board.  Healthy and portable snacks would be much appreciated.  We will be eating snack at parks on occasion.  Ideas – fruit, cheese, vegies, Gogurts, applesauce, crackers, pretzels, etc.  
After School snack – if your child stays for after school (3:00-5:30) please pack an extra snack.  You can pack it in in their lunch box, and if you label it “after school” lunch staff will know to keep that aside for later.
Staff Notes:

Miss Amber -  Hello, my name is Amber Vigil and I have been the Preschool teacher at the Open School for the past two years. This summer, I will be leading one of our summer classes! A little bit about me outside of school is that I like to hang out with soon to be husband, our two dogs (Benni and Jet), and I love practicing yoga. We have many fun things planned for this summer and I can't wait to bask in the sunshine with your kiddos. Please remember to bring a water bottle for your child and leave an extra swimsuit in their cubbies in case of a spontaneous water play day. Thank you! – Miss Amber

Miss Sarah - Hello Open School summer families.  My name is Sarah Miller, and this is my second summer at The Open School.  My husband and I moved to Laradise in order to pursue his degree in accounting.  I have a degree in Sculpture and Industrial  Design.  I am looking forward to spending our summer days together.  – Miss Sarah
Miss Laura - Hi, I'm Laura Shuler and I have been teaching at the Open School for 3 years.  I'm excited to spend time with the kids this summer! We have a lot of fun activities and outings planned and I know we will have a great time.  Please bring a white t-shirt if your child is in my class.  See you all soon!! –Miss Laura

Drop Off and Pick Up:
Before/After School will meet in the smaller classroom in the main building (Miss Amber’s room during the school year).  Most days the children will start the day on the playground.  Please walk your child to the playground and check in with a teacher with a clipboard.  We keep a count on the clipboard for the teachers to know who is with them for the day.  You will also check in/out in the office on the computer for billing purposes.  Please do not encourage your child to go on their own at drop off or run to you at the end of the day.  There is a red line painted on the sidewalk that we ask them not to pass without an adult so we can keep everyone safe.

If you see the orange cones on the sidewalk, that indicates the vans are in transit and we will be parking there to load/unload children.  Please avoid parking in that area during that time.  We thank you for your cooperation with these policies to help keep the children safe.
Assistant Directors:
In case of my absence, please see the following staff:

Miss Laura – morning Assistant Director

Miss Sarah – afternoon Assistant Director

Miss Amber – full day Lead Teacher

I do have jury duty on June 3rd – the first day of school!  Miss Carrie will be here that morning to assist you with getting settled.  I hopefully will be back in later that day if I am not chosen.  In the event I do have to serve, I will be corresponding via email until my return.
Class Lists

Amber’s Class

Miss Amber’s class will be using the secondary building (Miss Carrie’s school year classroom)

Blake
Brooke

Graham

Hank

Indigo

Jay

Lukas

Nina

Pryor

Sage

Sal

SJ

William Ngo
Zachary

Jude P.

Jude S. 

Kayo

Laura’s Class

Miss Laura’s class will be using the large classroom in the main building (Miss Laura’s school year classroom)

August

Aly

Aarna

Axel

Barrett

Brayden
Bridger
Bodhi

Charlotte

Ezra

Hayden

Jade

Kameron

Patrick

Reyna

Ryder

Samuel

Senna

Silas 

William Neubauer
